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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE ALLISON K. TURNER: Good morning

il everyone.

MS. HOPPER: Good morning, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: My name is Allison Turner and I am the
Administrative Law Judge assigned td hear the cases scheduled this
morning. This is a procedure recently initiated by the Commission, which
is the Call of the Docket.

I originally had four hearings scheduled for this morning and 1 have

| been informed that two cases have been settled. Patricia Camenzind

|| versus PECO Energy Company at Docket Z-01623420 and Audrey

| Debernard versus PECO Energy Company at Docket C-20043627.
What is PECO’s pleasure as to these two cases?
MS. HOPPER: The two cases that have been settled, we will be

filing a withdrawal of the compiaint with the Commission,

JUDGE TURNER: All right. So you are not going tao put on any

evidence on those two cases?

MS. HOPPER: No.

JUDGE TURNER: Are you going to make a motion to dismiss?

MS. HOPPER: Just settle. |

JUDGE TURNER: Settled before the hearing?

MS. HOPPER: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: And Coretta Watson versus PECO Energy
Company, which is Z-01635592, that has been rescheduled until December

27™ at the request of the Complainant who was unable, according to her,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = {717) 781.7150




Ko

9

10

12

13 ‘,get a response. I also made a phone call and the phone was changed to a

14 1}

IS

16

17

18 H

23

24

25

to take more time off from work. However, she has the whole week off

 between Christmas and New Year’s and 1 am not entirely sure whether it
 will be morning or afternoon. I will check that before the end of the day

when I go into our group system.

That being said, our remaining case this morning is Mary Yelverton

 versus PECO Energy Company at Docket 2-01713593, 1 have in the

hearing room Mary McFall Hopper, Esquire, who has entered her

appearance on behalf of PECO Energy and she has with her a witness, and

 can you tell me Ms. Hopper or Ms. McFall, what contact you have had with

Ms. Yelverton?
MS. HOPPER: Mr. Dubois, you can énswer that.

MR. DUBOIS: Your Honor, I sent Ms. Yelverton a letter and did not

none-published number and that is both within the Jast two weeks.
JUDGE TURNER: And what address did you send the letters to?
MR. DUBOIS: To the customer’s charge address at 1324 Peterson
Street, Chester, Pennsylvania, 19013. 4

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. That is the address on thé service list that

| was sent out. Itis my normal procedure to wait at feast 15 minutes for the

person to appear or perhaps up to half-hour, due to the fact that it is bad

weather and I also wait for the Company. On the other hand, I gather that

| there has been no contact with Ms. Yelverton, which would indicate that

she acknowledged the hearing and she plans to come, so 15 minutes ought

to be good enough I would think.

Off the record.
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(Discussion off the record.)
JUDGE TURNER: We are back on the record.
Now, how does PECO wish to proceed with regard to this matter?

MS. HOPPER: Well, at this point, Your Honor, we would like to

|| make & motion to dismiss because of her failure to appear and go forward

rwith her complaint and I have Mr. Dubois here to testify.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Mr. Dubois, please stand and raise your
right hand.
Whereupon,

LOUIS DUBOIS

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE TURNER: Please proceed, Ms. Hopper.

MS. HOPPER: Thank you, Your Honor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. HOPPER:’

Q. Mr. Dubois, could you please state your name and the complete
 spelling for the record? | |
A. Yes. Louis Dubois. L-O-U-I-S, D-U-B-O-I-S.

. And please state your business address for the rec‘érd‘
2301 Market Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 19103,

Q. And by whom are you employed?

. What position do you have with PECO Energy Company?

Q
A
Q
A. PECO Energy Company.
Q
A. I am a Regulatory Assessor.
Q

3. How long have you been employed by PECO?

COMMONRNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 7684 ‘T150
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A. A little over 28 yeats.
Q. How long have you been a Regulatory Assessor?
A. Alittle ~dver a year.
Q. And can you describe your duties as a Reguiatcryy Assessor?

A. Yes. Iinvestigate cases of PECO Energy Company with the

1} Public Utility Commission.

Q. In the course of your duties as a Regulatory Assessor, have you

 had the opportunity to review and become familiar with the account of

I Ms. Yelverton?

A. Yes, I have.
MS. HOPPER: At this time, Your Honor, 1 have a muiti-page
document that we have pre-marked as PECO Exhibits | through 3, and 1

would ask that they be marked for the record and I have handed two

|| copies to the court reporter and Mr. Dubois has a copy.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So PECO 1 is the first two pages,‘vP}ECO 2
is the next page and PECO 3 is the last page;' is t.hat correct?

MS. HOPPER: That is correct, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. They may be so marked.
(Whereupon, the documents were
marked as PECO Exhibits Nos. |
through 3 for identification.)

BY MS. HOPPER:

Q. Mr. Dubois, I am referring you to what has been marked as

PECO Exhibit No. 1, and ask you if you could please describe this exhibit?

A. PECO Exhibit 1 is the Account Statemment of Ms. Yelverton's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 781-7150




Il account, showing any bills or any payments that might have been received

2 |l against the account.

3 Q. What type of service did Ms. Yelverton receive from PECO
4\l Energy?
5 A. She has residential electric and gas.
6 Q. And Is she enrolled in PECO Cap Rate Program?
7 A. Yes, sheis. |
8 Q. And what level or what tier is she on?
9 A. She gets a 50 percent discount for the first 500-kilowatt hours

1011 of electric and 40 percent on the gas.

i Q. And can you piease state the balance that is due on this
12l account? | |
B3 A. Her current balance is $5,168.67.
H Q. And that is as of what date?
3 A. Thatis as of today.
16 Q. And what was the last payment madef on this account?
1 A. The last paYment was made on 11/19/2004 for $80.81.
1% Q. And can you please state the budget amount on the account?
19 A. Her current calculated budget is just $109.00.
30 ' Q. Next I would ask you if you could please refer to what has been

21 ﬁrevious!y identified as PECO Exhibit 2, and ask you if you couid pléase
2 | identity and explain this please?

23 A. PECO Exhibit 2 is a one-page document showing any

24 || agreements that might have been made with the customer and they are

25 || numbered one and two. The first agreement was made on 1/21/03 to pay

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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$15.00 plus the current charges and the second agreement was a PUC

-agreement. That agreement was made on August 2, 2004 and that

agreement was actually issued 7/21/04, to begin in August to pay a budget

amount of $114.00 plus $15.00, for a total of $129.00 per month.
Q. 1would ask you if you could refer to what has been marked as
PECO Exhibit No. 3, and ask if you can identify and explain this exhibit?

A. Yes. That is the agreement that I was just talking about. This

|| Is @ copy of the PUC agreement that was issued on 7/21/04, to begin in

August to pay the budget of $114.00, plus $15.00 towards the arrears, for
a total of $129.00 per month. |

Q. And this is what has been commonly refe.rred to as the BCS
decision on the informal complaint?

A. Yes.

Q. Has Ms. Yelvertori complied wfth either the BCS decision or her

previous payment arrangement?

A. No, she has not.

Q. Now, can you please state for the record what is the catch-up

amount that would be due on this account?

A. Yes. Ihave calculated the catch-up to be $221.00.

Q. And how did you arﬁve at that amount?

A. The payment was supposed to start in September, so it is
$114.00 for September, October and November, for a total of $342. 1

subtracted two payments for a total of $120.81, and that is how I got to

the $221.00.

Q. And could you please state PECO’s position with respect to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7837150
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payment of the balance due on this account?
A. Yes. PECO’s position is to have the BCS decision affirmed, and

to pay the budget which is calculated at $109.00, plus $15.00, and also to

 pay the catch-up of $221.00.

MS.HOPPER: Your Honor, I have no further questions for

| Mr. Dubois and I would ask that PECO Exhibits Nos. 1 through 3 be entered

into the record.
JUDGE TURNER: They are admitted into the recérd,
{(Whereupon, the documents marked
as PECO Exhibits Nos. 1 through 3
were received in evidence.)
JUDGE TURNER: 1 have one or two questions for the witness. The

BCS decision shows a total balance of $5,595.08, and you show it as being

| $5,168.67?

THE WITNESS: That is the current balance, yes.

JUDGE TURNER: Is that the reflection of those payments?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: Because it looks like she anly paid $80.81.

THE WITNESS: That is correct. There also was a CAP Rate charge-

JUDGE TURNER: And where is that shown?

THE WITNESS: That is shown on page 1 of PECO 3 of 3.
JUDGE TURNER: I arn there. |

THE WITNESS: On 7/26/04 where it shows $813.87.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So that was not a payment but a

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) T81-7150
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 charge-off?

THE WITNESS: Yes, but it comes off the total balance.

JUDGE TURNER: And have there been LIHEAP or other grants

| made to the account? There is an asterisk by a $120.00 payment on page

2. Is that a LIHEAP payment?

THE WITNESS: No, that was not a LIHEAP payment,
JUDGE TURNER: Itwasa natural payment? |
THE WITNESS: Yes. That was before the BCS decision.

JUDGE TURNER: Qkay. But she made payments in that month of

11 $430.00, $198.00 and $120.00?

THE WITNESS: That is what I am showing, Your Honor. October
6, 2003.
JUDGE TURNER: Then in August of 2003, it shows payment and a

returned check charge and then a cash grant in December of 2002. When

| did she start her service with PECO?

THE WITNESS: Her service was turned on 8/21/2001,

JUDGE TURNER: My question to y\ou is, how did she get such a
high balance? | |

THE WITNESS: It was accumulated since turn-on. I don't have

any records of former address monies that were transferred into this

j account.

JUDGE TURNER: And you don’t have any records of any

termination of her service?

THE WITNESS: Yes. She was terminated October of 2003, and I

|| believe it is gas and electric, so that is why the usage Is so high.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7637150
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JUDGE TURNER: Larger than I might be use to. So when she was

terminated in October of ‘03, that is when those three largés payments

‘were made and that is when she paid to have her service restored?

THE WITNESS: That is correct, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: And you have not made any collection activities

| since then?

THE WITNESS: Yes. We have had normal collection activities, but

| then the BCS decision was written.

JUDGE TURNER: Once she files an informal complaint, your

Il collection activities stop?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: And is your catch-up amount or the amount that

| you are requesting calculated according to your understanding of the
|| Commission’s decision?
s |

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma’am.

JUDGE TURNER: Thank you. I think that is all I have. Do you

have any redirect?

MS. HOPPER: I have no further redirect, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: In that case, thank you very mwuch, Mr. Dubois,

- and you are excused until this afterncon. Thank you, Ms. Hopper,

MS. HOPPER: Thank you, Your Honor.

(Whereupon, at 10:05 a.m,, the proceedings were concluded.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter, that the foregoing

proceedings were taken stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to

4 typewriting by me or under my directions; and that this transcript is a true
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and accurate record to the best of my ability.
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fARY YELVERTON 50-17-21-072590 , 12709 PENDING AGMT 08/27/RMK
@er , WTR2Z CP2~PUC
1324 PETERSON ST
SP-AGR
CHESTER PA 19013 SP COND  TEL-610-859-0137

iiﬁi#iﬂ**‘***'&*k*kiﬂ*%i&ii*i*&‘k**** CREDIT 3 ek ke ok ok vk Rk kR ok ke ok ok Kk NBXT FORMAT (:REI
ACTV AGMT TYPE AGMT-PUC (XD DATE OPN 08/02/04 AMOUNT 4877.88 INGT 15.00

TYPE DATE OPN AMOUNT INSTALL  EXT DATE DATE CLD DISPOSITION
AGMT~FSMT 08/27/04 , $8/30/04 FSMT INFO ONL}Y
LEVEL 1I (/) 01/21/03  3862.18 15.00 08/03/04 RENEGOTIATED
AGMT~ESMT 07/19/04 S 07/19/04 FSMT INFO ONIA
LEVEL 1 06/29/04  1101.1¢ 07/12/C4 UTL- PECQ REF
AGMT-EFSMT 07/09/04 | 07/09/04 FSMT INFO ONLY
LEVEL 1 . 06/07/04  1015.52 07/02/04 UTL- PECO REF
05/06/04  1000.30 06/64/04 06/04/04 NOT KEPT
04/06/04 892.31 C5/05/04 05/06/04 NOT KEPT
LEVEL 1 03/31/04  4637.48 10.G0 | 04/19/04 VERIF NOT RECI
03/09/04 765.98 04/08/C4 04/06/04 NOT KEPT
LEVEL 1 02/25/04 613.15 : 03/25/04 UTL~ PECO REF
01/20/04 480.96 02/18/04 02/18/04 NOT KEPT
LEVEL 11 0L/05/04 480,96 | 01/21/04 UTL~ PECO REF
| 12/04/03 391.51 01/02/C4 01/02/04 NOT KEPT |
LEVEL 11 11/01/03 307.96 11/18/03 UTL- PECO REF
LEVEL 11 10/06/63 198.68 | 10/22/03 UTL- PECO REF
EXTN=-CMS 08/18/03 167.03 09/03/03 09/03/03 KEPT
LEVEL 11 07/19/03 175.89 , 08/05/03 UTL~- PECO REF
LEVEL 11 06/04/03 92.42 06/20/03 UTL~ PECO REF
EXTN~CMS 05/21/03 92.42 06/11/03 06/11/03 NOT KEPT

LEVEL 11 €4/29/03 97.56 : 05/15/03 UTL- PECO REF

COLLECTION SYSTEM

5 £ : '?:t S Hh ,:.'r’:_’ o
Lol e
ot i
FEB 01 2005
Date: 12/9/2004 Time: 3:35:C9 BM o1 7/.3592 Fco 2
| | oz

/Qyégy/V’ /&?OAé’ ,/“e £ /




k Resolution:
SEE C817 FOR TERMS OF PAR

H

P e

PR St T y

K P e 4 N L RN
T ot ABEVER R
‘:a‘s% },f,*‘.y‘_.L-“"‘ {i;g

(IR ER AN

RS ¥ ¥

C |

e ‘ PA. Public Utility Commission .
Dats: 1276104 ’ Bureau Of Consumer Services |
Inbound Clesing Report
CasoNumber: 1713583 Opened On: 7004
Customer Name: MARY YELVERTOA Utility Type: Elactric Distributer
Address: 1324 PETERSON 81 Account Numbet: 501721072590
CHESTER PA 18013-2831 - Company Name; = PECO Energy
| Prior Case: Total Balancs: 35.595.08 Balance Date: 7/16/04
 Compllance
Vicdation{Alleged, Actusd, No): NO Chap £8/84/0ther: Section/Ruile:
Deciston fssued: Y Ora Written: W
- Investigator: KWIATKOWSK!, JOSHUA PUC Dedision 721104 PUC Case 724104
o Issued Dt: Closed Dt:
Daclsion Recvd Dt 7121704 11.25AM
' Letter Description: CAP STRAIGHT DECISION
To Reswte Service Pay: $40.00 To Continue Service Pay: $0.00 Bv:
Terms:  AUGUST 2004
fSpacial Budget Amount: $120 00 Regular Budget Amount: $114.00 Plus Arrsars Payment: $15.00
. Final Bl Monthly Payment: $0.060 Current Blll Monthly Payment: $0.00
End Of Month Payhent: $0.00
Par Description:
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